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HFD responds to early morning structure fire 
 

HARRISONBURG, VA – The Harrisonburg Fire Department (HFD) responded to a structure fire early 
Sunday, July 28, in the 500 block of Kelley Street. 
 
The fire was initially reported by a passing Harrisonburg Police Department unit around 5:15 a.m. 
Arriving HFD units found heavy fire showing from the rear of the home and were able to ensure that all 
occupants were out.  
 
Firefighters were forced out of the building early into the incident when part of the rear roof collapsed, 
though there were no firefighter injuries.  
 
“An early, aggressive fire attack by our crews ensured the fire was contained to the original structure 
and all occupants were out,” Fire Chief Ian Bennett said.  
 
The situation was marked under control at 6:07 a.m. HFD was assisted by Rockingham County Fire and 
Rescue, Harrisonburg Rescue Squad and HPD.  
 
The cause of the fire remains under investigation.     

 
The City of Harrisonburg is centrally located in the Shenandoah Valley of Virginia.  It is home to almost 
55,000people.  More information about the City of Harrisonburg is online at www.HarrisonburgVA.gov.  
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